Public Service Committee Meeting

July 5, 2012

The Public Service Committee met Thursday, July 5, 2012, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge and Committee Members Sue Galbraith and John Hollowell.  Committee Member Roxanna Brush was excused. Also present were Public Utilities Director Al Kelm, Mayor Butch Grenz and Committee Recorder Connie Watts.  

Chairperson Partridge called the meeting to order. 

Loading Zone Sign at the Northwest Corner of Washington & Eighth Streets (Ed Martin)

Ed Martin, 901 N. 2nd Street, explained that he owns the St. Paul Apartments on the northwest corner of Washington & Eighth Streets.  He does a lot of loading and unloading in the course of maintaining his apartments, and would like a loading zone sign placed there so that space would be available to him when he needs it.  
**
Committee Member Galbraith moved to recommend approval of the loading zone in front of the St. Paul Apartments at Washington and Eighth Streets, seconded by Committee Member Hollowell.  During discussion, Director Kelm asked who was to pay for the sign, which would cost about $90. Mr. Martin agreed to pay for it.  The motion then passed unanimously, 3-0.
Discussion of Parking next to War Bonnet Inn

Ken Monet, 1015 S. Haynes, owner of the War Bonnet Inn, explained that about ten years ago the issue of truck parking on either side of Haynes came before the council.  At that time the council decided NOT to allow parking on Haynes in front of the motel, but would allow it on the other side of Haynes across from the motel and on either side of the motel on Tompy and Sudlow.  Nothing was put in writing about the side street parking.  He is requesting the parking for trucks and busses on the side streets from the end of the yellow lines to the alley, within the legal limits of the parking distances from the alley.

It was mentioned that there may be a “No Trucks” sign on one of those side streets, which would have to be removed if the council decides to allow the trucks to park there.  There was also discussion on the loaded semis that might be parking there on streets designed for residential use.  Mr. Monet said most of the trucks that do park beside his business are not loaded.  However, the BNSF vehicles may or may not be too heavy.  Director Kelm said that, over the past 30 years that the trucks have been parking there, it doesn’t seem to have deteriorated the streets much at that location.  
**
Committee Member Hollowell moved to recommend allowing truck parking on Tompy and Sudlow next to War Bonnet Inn, within the Department of Transportation setback requirements and no farther than the alley.  Committee Member Galbraith seconded the motion, which then passed unanimously 3-0.
Request of Citizens


There were no requests of citizens.
Adjournment
**
Having no more business to come before the Committee, Committee Member Galbraith  moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Hollowell and passed unanimously, 3-0.
Respectfully Submitted:

____________________________

_______________________________

Jerry Partridge
, Chairperson


Connie L. Watts, Recorder
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